
 
 

Hepburn Primary School acknowledges the Dja Dja Wurrung of the Kulin NaƟon as the TradiƟonal  custodians 
of the land on which we meet, play, learn and grow. We pay our respects to all First NaƟons people and their 
Elders, past and present. We are grateful, to be surrounded by the plants, land, animals, waterways and     
natural springs, the Djarra people created, protected and cared for, over thousands of years, as we conƟnue to 
do so.  

Principal Report 

What an amazing fortnight it has been at HPS! 

It is hard to believe that Wednesday this week 
marked the halfway point of the term. It is all 
moving way too fast.  

So much to celebrate, parƟcularly on the sports 

track. An outstanding efforts by all students at the 
athleƟcs day and the Sovereign Districts Sprots.  
Ausbikes provided a wonderful first session on 
Monday. Students thoroughly enjoying the        
opportunity to pracƟce and refine their skills.   
Puberty EducaƟon in 4-6 has also been beneficial 
for our students in understanding how bodies 
change and adapt. I am certainly looking forward 
to what the next fortnight will bring for us all.  

Have a wonderful weekend,  

MaƩ 

 

AthleƟcs 

It was another fabulous day at the Wathaurung 
AlthleƟcs Carnival last week. It is always so     
pleasing to see the students trying their best and 
enjoying everything that the day has to offer.  

We are proud to also announce that two records 
were broken on the day. 

CongratulaƟons to Jacqueline for achieving a new 
record for the 11YO girls 200m sprint in a Ɵme of 
32.88 seconds and Tilly for the 9 YO girls shot put. 
The previous record was 4.80m and Tilly smashed 
that with a distance of 5.42m!  

The Week Ahead— Monday 26th May —Friday 30th May 

hƩps://hepburnps.vic.edu.au/ 

 

Monday · Puberty EducaƟon 
· School Council 6pm 
· Aus Bikes #2 
 

Tuesday · JSC ToasƟe Tuesday 
· DSC STEM Day for G 5/6 

Wednesday  
 

Thursday · Discovery Centre incursion 
· Raising Kids in a Digital World 

6.30pm, Daylesford Primary  

Friday · Breakfast Club from 8.15am 
· Lunch Orders 
· SSV Netball—Go Merri, Rhyce & 

Skylah 
· Assembly 3:00pm 

Dates for the 
calendar  

· King’s Birthday public holiday, 
Monday 9th June 

· Discovery Centre incursion F-6, 
Tuesday 1st July 

· Curriculum Day, Monday 30th 
June  

· Last day of term 2:30pm dismis-
sal, Friday 4th July 

 
2025 Term Dates: 
Term 2, 22nd April—4th July 
Term 3, 21st July—19th September 
Term 4, 6th October—19th December 
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HPS Experience—EducaƟon  Week 

AusBike session #1 

We are off to a cracking start with our bike lessons in PE! Neil (the instructor) was very impressed at the 
abiliƟes of all our riders and has some fun games and acƟviƟes planned for the remaining sessions. We 
pracƟsed our emergency braking downhill and the 4-6’s enjoyed some cross-country riding up to and 
around the oval. One of the most important takeaways was using our ABCDE’s to make sure our bike was 
in Ɵp-top shape to keep us safe and have an enjoyable ride –  

A – air in the tyres 

B – brakes working 

C – chain isn’t rusty or coming off the cogs 

D – drop the bike to make sure nothing falls off 

E – end caps on the handlebars 

Here’s what some of the students had to say –  

Zoe: it was good! 

Amelia: good, great and fun 

Viv: it was great, and I only crashed once! 

Tilly: it was really fun and the coach is really nice 

Riley: I had fun 
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Sovereign Division—AFL 

It was a big day of football at Marty Busch Reserve on Wednesday. 
Thankfully, that even though the air was crisp, the skies were blue and 
Kai, Ward and Jacqueline were ready to play. The game was played on a 
reduced field with 9 players on the ground. The compeƟƟon involves so 
many schools from Ballarat and surrounding that it is spread across 
three ovals.  CompeƟƟon is friendly but fierce.  Playing as part of the  
Wathaurung  cluster means that our students have the added challenge 
to come together as a team with students from other schools               
immediately and compete against teams where their students see each 
other everyday.  

 

Kai, Ward and their team mates were successful in all their four games 
resulƟng in placing second on the ladder for their grading. Jacqueline 
and the rest of her team also placed second for their division aŌer win-
ning three of the four games. They went on to play in the semi final but the other team stole the lead in 
the last few minutes of play. It is always how we play and represent   ourselves and the school communi-
ty that we are most proud of and Jacqueline, Ward and Kai certainly did us all proud with their efforts! 
Well done. 

Our first JSC Toastie Tuesday was a HUGE hit. Looking forward to doing 

it all again this coming Tuesday. 
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Music in Schools 

NaƟonal Simultaneous StoryƟme 

On Wednesday the whole school came together, along with over 2 million 
other students around Australia, to celebrate the 25th annual NaƟonal 
Simultaneous StoryƟme event. This year’s chosen picture-story book was 
The Truck Cat, wriƩen by Deborah Frenkel, and illustrated by Danny Snell. 
It tells the story of Tinka the cat, whose home is everywhere with truck 
driver Yacoub. We watched on as Deborah read the book live, then Danny 
guided us through a drawing of our own cat. There is a copy of the book 
available to borrow through our Library, so hopefully it makes an appear-
ance in some houses soon! 

Thank you to Mrs Smart for organising.  

Ms Beck and the students have been very busy exploring various instruments, rhythms and beats. We 
have a very broad inventory of instruments at HPS so there may be a performance on the horizon for 
assembly coming your way soon. Watch this space... 



 
 

Students of the fortnight 
 
F/1/2 Oscar, for making our class discussions just 
that liƩle bit more interesƟng with your insighƞul 
contribuƟons, abstract thinking and clever quesƟon-
ing. Don’t ever stop being curious!  
 
3/4 Ollie, for his dedicaƟon to strive for improve-
ment. Ollie has been focused on improving his 
handwriƟng, bookwork organisaƟon and presenta-
Ɵon skills to ensure he showcases his amazing learn-
ing and ideas. CongratulaƟons!  
 
5/6 Kai, for his conƟnued enthusiasm and focus in 
Auslan sessions. He is among the first to jump in 
and have a go, supports peers across grade levels 
and sets a wonderful example as a role model and 
leader. CongratulaƟons Kai, keep up the amazing 
effort!  
 

Principal Honey, for her conƟnued enthusiasm for 
new learning. You conƟnue to ask clarifying       
quesƟons, collaborate with peers and take a lead 
role within Junior School Council. CongratulaƟons,    
Honey and keep up the great effort.  
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